LSSC Meeting Minutes 10/26/23 – mjr
In attendance:

Kristen Blankenship (CPS)
Karen Huck (Arts & Humanities)
Julia Cross (Residence Halls)
Melanie Rusk (Tech Services)
Sarah Blanco (CPS)
Dulcie Vermillion (Social Sciences)
Vicki Sparks (Administration)
Sam Lechowicz (Tech Services)
Jeffrey Loftiss (Physical Sciences)
Erik Chapman (Special Collections)

Not present:

Lucy Moynihan (Life Sciences)
Law liaison
Area Studies liaison

Approve September Minutes: Approved

Liaison Reports/Updates:

Technical Services: ACS has hired an LOA (Lee Whitacre) who will start in November. CMS is doing a second search for all the Heavy Metals items marked “missing” in Stacks during the first pass and are still working on the shelf sweep in MPAL (with the help of an hourly from Preservation). Division Meeting was held on Oct. 19 with Sam and Melanie in attendance. Three LSSC topics were brought up to the group: 
· We are working on additional staff development opportunities, and we ask all supervisors to encourage their staff to take part in these opportunities when offered. 
· We have been discussing staff recognition/morale and we would like supervisors to not only take the time to nominate staff for the Cheers for Peers or “Outstanding” awards but to also take the time to personally/positively recognize their employees in person.
· Promoted the First Thursday Dinner that Lucy coordinates!

Arts & Humanities: Working on updating their bylaws, as they are outdated.

Residence Halls: Hosting their craft nights and murder mystery night. Mary Laskowski is coordinating with other units to see what books they may want for their collections. Laura meeting with committee from Residential Life on Nov. 6 to discuss the closure process. Will try to incorporate Julia’s position into the larger library community as part of the new Position Request process.

Special Collections: Nothing to report

CPS: Meeting was cancelled, due to lack of topics. New hires starting this month.

Physical Sciences: Nothing to report

Administration: Nothing to report

Social Sciences: Working on updating their bylaws. Hiring for a part-time, hourly position in SSHEL, if anyone knows of interested candidates.

Life Sciences/Law/Area Studies: No liaison present

AC Meeting Update:
· The updated Patron Policy has been approved and an email sent out to all employees. Was suggested Organization Development and Training Advisory Committee (ODTAC) take on the task of standardizing all major library policies.
· A new Listserv was created (LIBALLEMPLOYEE-L@lists.illinois.edu). This Listserv is for important announcements from administration going out to all Library employees, including hourlies/students. Only administration has access to the Listserv and will be the ones answering any replies; Libnews will still be used for general Library announcements.
· A planning group has been formed for crafting Inclement Weather policy/protocol (Sarah Blanco is the LSSC rep serving on this task force), and they hope to have something created within 3-4 weeks. Also, a task force regarding Position Requests has been created (Melanie Rusk is the LSSC rep serving on this task force), and they hope to have a call for proposals out by the end of October and all position requests received by Dec. 1.
· Dean Stewart is currently reviewing governance models. Suggestion was made by the Library Council Implementation team that it may be helpful for a message to be sent out explaining the difference between EC and AC, what the purpose of AC is, and which governing body to bring which types of issues to. Additional suggestion was made to send out a library-wide call for AC agenda items. Dean plans to bring this subject up in the next hangout.
· It was noted that Lucretia’s position has still not been filled, so there is currently no AC minute taker.
· The next AC meeting will be November 20.
EC Meeting Update:
· Members were largely supportive of civil service work on committees that are open to them and are also open to speaking with HR/union leadership about whether serving on committees could be codified in job descriptions (as an optional duty, perhaps in the 5% “Additional Responsibilities” section?)
· Concern raised that some unit heads may discourage their staff from serving on committees. If specific unit heads are identified as doing this, Dean Stewart would like to know so she can talk with them directly.
· Suggestion was made that when the call goes out for committee volunteers in spring, perhaps all participating committees could make one of their meetings open to anyone interested in sitting in and seeing what the committee does, what the time commitment is required. May need to send a reminder out to staff that LSSC meetings are always open and urge more people to attend?
· Members are looking forward to an updated Inclement Weather protocol.
· The next EC meeting will be November 27. Questionable whether the open session portion will continue, due to poor attendance.
Faculty Meeting Update from Karen:
· New Chinese Studies Librarian and Digital Publishing Specialist have been hired
· Task forces being convened regarding inclement weather protocol and position proposals
· ISchool and Library collectively fund GA positions and we are currently overspent on our end. More discussion will be forthcoming about how to solve this issue going forward.
· The next faculty meeting is scheduled for December 6.
Position Request Task Force Update from Melanie:
An email, detailing the process and calling for proposals, is being finalized and will be sent out by October 31. All employees are being encouraged to contribute their ideas to this process. Also being encouraged is collaboration between employees/units whenever possible when submitting proposals, as it is unlikely there will be enough funding for all proposed positions. Proposals will be submitted via webform and the results compiled/organized by the task force and then presented to the Dean/administration for final decision making. No date set for the next task force meeting yet.
Inclement Weather Planning Group Update from Sarah:
It is known that when classes are cancelled due to inclement weather, then the library closes also and employees are paid. What is not clear is the protocol for the days/times when classes are not in session, but inclement weather is occurring. Suggestion was made to check if the Provost would give Dean Stewart permission to use her discretion in closing the library during these times. Another issue to discuss is remote work options for employees and identifying any possible inequities.
An idea was suggested for those employees who don’t want to use benefit time on inclement weather days: designate one unit to stay open and have staff work at that location for the day (Grainger and The Orange Room were suggested units). A reminder was given about the University-wide policy that allows employees to work in a unit that is closed, as long as they have supervisor approval.
Several questions were raised by LSSC members (such as, “What should staff do if the unit head is unavailable/unreachable to make the call to close?”) that Sarah will get clarification on. The next planning group meeting is the week of October 30.
Staff Professional Development Funding Update:
Need to put together a proposal about what staff development opportunities we would like to fund put together to give to Dean Stewart—hopefully by the end of November? Besides ALA, other likely conferences of interest would be either ILA or the regular Reaching Forward. Small sub-committee will work together on putting this proposal together (Dulcie, Karen, Kristen, and Erik were suggested). Sometime after proposal submitted, will work on putting a call out to staff to get ideas of what professional development opportunities they would like to see funded in the future.
LSSC has its own C-Fop for professional development funding and Dulcie plans to follow up with Kim Johnson about the specifics of this. She also plans to set up a meeting by the end of November with Dean Stewart, Susan, Joe, and Kristen about the Robert Howerton funding.
Other Items:
· Karen will set up a hybrid LSSC drop-in hour in November—Melanie will co-host (anyone else who wants to is welcome to come hang out with us!). This has been scheduled for Wednesday, November 15, at 11:30. Room 225A is reserved for any staff who want to talk with us in person.
· Question was raised whether we should schedule an all-LSSC member meeting with Admin. Decision was made to wait on this (maybe until next spring?), as there are many new proposals/initiatives that are in the works and that will allow time for Admin to do their work in getting them off the ground.
· It was mentioned that a staff member has come forward with concerns that LSSC may not be sharing all necessary information with staff. Dulcie will talk to this staff member and gather more specifics to see if there is anything we may need to change about our process. All LSSC members are encouraged to brainstorm before next month’s meeting to think of how often we should be updating the staff in our divisions and how we might standardize what information is being shared across our divisions.
· The follow-up on Melanie’s discussion with Jake MacGregor about issues of staff recognition/morale is that most of the informal feedback received was not in favor of conducting a morale survey at this time, for various reasons. Again, there are several initiatives/proposals in the works by Admin that may end up addressing some of the issues we have historically known to contribute to low morale, so we will wait and see the results of these.
· Next LSSC meeting is Thursday, November 30, from 2-3:30, via Zoom.
